District Advisory Committee January 18, 2017 4:00 pm District Board Room Minutes

Joanie Potter, Shannon Ford, Meagen Hedley, Konnie Hawkins, Tim Henry, Lorre

Stange, Nancy Golightly, Don Alamieda, Janice Downes, Yvonne Elliot, Gracie Silva, Stacey Patton,

Raven Wilwand, Tammy Lyons,

Call to order: 4:00 pm

Approval of Minutes: Janice motioned, Meagen 2nd, motion carried.

Approval of Agenda: Janice motioned, Tammy 2nd, motion carried.

Public Input: None

Review of LCAP Goals: Mrs. Potter discussed a new LCAP format that will make it easier for the community to read and understand. Next month DAC will begin the Annual Update and will review each goal and the progress made and/or improvements needed. The plan will be a three year plan and will be reviewed annually by DAC, Site Councils, community, and staff.

Laytonville Elementary Construction Project: Don Alameida provided a current status report on the elementary project. The rain has slowed the process somewhat. He then reviewed the possibilities for the next stage in construction on rooms 8, 9, and 10.

The plumbing for the new project has passed inspection and he is hopeful for a lot of progress in the coming months.

Calendar: As requested during the November DAC meeting, Mrs. Potter reviewed the attendance rates for staff and students on November 1 and Thanksgiving week. A discussion followed with the agreement that DAC members would discuss the following options with their groups and bring thoughts back to the February meeting:

- August 21 becoming a student day
- November 1 becoming a "Staff Dev. Day" in lieu of August 21.
- Options for Monday & Tuesday of Thanksgiving week, discuss taking those days off and review where to put those days in the calendar if we take those days off as well.

Other: Members discussed the concerns over the parking lot across the street in terms of other vehicles blocking the entrance and exit. One idea is to see if the trailer in the parking lot can be moved forward or backward to make more room. Other thoughts included having lines painted in the parking lot and a way to make sure people aren't parking the rental house's driveway.

- Technology updates/Monthly report

Safety: 1 Employee, 12 student injuries. DAC members also discussed the walkways at the bottom of the incline building construction zone and the slipperiness of the surface.

--REPORTS-

Booster Club: Search for anyone willing to lend a hand

Budget: Governors budget recommend conservative spending and that the future is "uncertain" in

terms of funding for schools

Cahto Tribe: No representative present

SSC Reports: Lorre and Tim reported on Single School Plan.

Student Rep: Student Body voted to have a Valentine's Day dance. All 3 basketball teams are doing well

and so is Mock Trial.

Meeting Adjourned: 5:05 pm

Next meeting: February 15, 2017: 3:45-4:45 (2 hr. Mtg.)